
O’Gonnelloe Parish  
 

Second Sunday of Easter 
24th April 2022 

 

Fr Dariusz Plasek  
T: 087 703 6053  

E: frdariuszpl@gmail.com  
 

Parish Website: www.ogonnelloeparish.ie    Parish Facebook: O’Gonnelloe Parish 

Parish Office: TEL: 085 8779113 or office@ogonnelloeparish.ie 
 

Parish Office open from 10am - 2pm on Thursdays for newsletter items, to be issued with sacramental certificates, to book           
anniversary masses or to get Mass Cards & Bouquets.  Send your notices for the newsletter on Thursday by 11am.  

Parish/Diocesan News 
 

Thank you for your continued cooperation and support with regard to the health and safety standards for all attending Mass. 
Facemasks are recommended but not compulsory during Mass and other services.  Please sanitise your hands when entering 
church. Holy Communion should only be received in the hand.  
Sunday 24th April - Divine Mercy Sunday: will be celebrated this year in St Molua’s Church starting at 2pm with Fr Dariusz. Please 
come along and join us. 
Ordination of Antun Pasalic: Please keep Antun in your prayers as he prepares to answer the call to Priesthood for service in the 
Diocese of Killaloe. The ordination ceremony will take place at 3.00 pm on Sunday and all are welcome. You can also watch the    
Ordination online on www.ennisparish.com 
The annual Killaloe Diocesan Pilgrimage to Knock Shrine takes place on Sunday May 22nd. We are inviting new members from 
parish and community to consider attending. The day will include a tour of the grounds, a visit to the Museum, concelebrated Mass 
and time to enjoy lunch and explore the beautiful Shrine grounds and services therein. The Ark Children’s Club at The HUB is       
available for those coming with small children (open Wednesday to Sunday). A bus will be organised by Brigdale Coaches 087 
2661333 (Contact Cian) and Noel O’Shea 087 2550155 (Contact Noel). Any questions contact Claire in the Killaloe Diocesan Office at 
065 6828638 or visit www.knockshrine.ie   
The Diocesan Pilgrimage to Lourdes resumes again this year from 28th June to 3rd July, direct from Shannon Airport. Sick or    
assisted pilgrims will not travel this year. Cost €739 to €759 depending on the choice of hotel - Agena or La Solitude. To reserve your 
place please contact Joe Walsh Tours on 01- 2410800, email: info@joewalshtours.ie or by post to Joe Walsh Tours, 69 O'Connell 
Street, Dublin 1. The autumn pilgrimage will take place from 2nd to 7th October. Contact Fr. Tom Ryan Pilgrimage Director at 087 
2349816 or tfryan.ennis@gmail.com  
Lough Derg welcomes Pilgrims again with a full Pilgrimage programme this summer. Three Day Pilgrimage: 1st June - 15th August. 
Booking advised. Concessions available for students, seniors and groups. One Day Retreats and guided Pilgrim Path experience: 
dates in May and late August through September. Booking essential. All booking information at www.loughderg.org, 
email info@loughderg.org or telephone 0(0353) 71 9861518.  Lough Derg, Pettigo, Co Donegal, F94 N289. 

Community/ Local News 
Public Consultation Event - Proposed Limerick to Scariff Greenway: Waterways Ireland are holding a Public Consultation Event     
regarding the proposed Limerick to Scariff Greenway in Ogonnelloe Hall from 4pm to 7pm on Thursday 28 April. Maps and drawings 
of the proposed Greenway will be on display and Waterways Ireland will have staff present to explain their proposals. They will display 
3 possible routes for the Greenway through Ogonnelloe and they will invite comments from the community on people’s preferred 
route.  Waterways Ireland will subsequently publish their preferred route for the Greenway and they will then lodge a planning        
application for the full project.  If planning permission is granted they will then proceed with the construction of the Greenway. 
Ogonnelloe Boot Camp: exercise class is on every Wednesday evening at the Hall, 7.30-8.30pm. €12 per class and some spaces 
are now available. Please contact Anna on 0872287543 for more info. 
O’Gonnelloe Toddlers Group: is postponed for now. Please contact Helen Reilly for updates 087 7767449. 
Derg Community Games: Please be advised that there is no Committee in place for Derg Community Games. The contact for the 
County Development Officer is Liz Canny 086 1966420. 
Get Active & Get Talking: Come and join us on Saturday mornings at 10am outside the O’Gonnelloe Community Exchange Hall for a 
5km friendly walk and a chat after in the Community Café. All are welcome and you are welcome to walk, jog or run.  
Bealtaine Festival: We are inviting people aged over 65yrs to contact us if interested in sharing their 
traditional skills with the public at our festival on May 15th in Ennistymon, Co. Clare. Please contact erin@ourcommonknowledge.org if 
interested in participating or learn more from our website: www.ourcommonknowledge.org  
Affordable Live-in Homecare: provides live-in carers for the elderly in your area. If you are looking for a live-in carer for your relative, 
please call Eileen or Tom today on 087 991 6791 or 087 744 0729. Our website is www.alhomecare.ie 
Clare English Language School is back in action for 2022. Students will attend from 16th July to 6th August for a 3 Week Summer 
Course for Teenagers. Over the 25 years that Clare English Language School has been in operation many Host Families have taken 
young people into their homes. Host Families are now needed. For more details and rates of pay please contact Caroline Kelly on 087 
6287006.  
SVP East Clare: Our small East Clare based team supports local families and individuals, helping them to move towards                  
self-sufficiency and we would welcome more volunteers to assist us. For more information or for an application form please text your 
contact details to 086 392 1492 or email us  stcaimins.eastclare@svp.ie  
Helplines: Women’s Aid Helpline 1800 341900: Clare Haven 065 6822435   Samaritans, Ennis - 065 6829777 St. Vincent de Paul, 
East Clare - 086 3921492       
    All notices are as given & correct on going to print.  
 

   

 

WE REMEMBER IN OUR PRAYERS AT THIS TIME 
 

People of the Parish, those who have passed away in the last year in our community, our beloved family and 
friends and all the Holy Souls. 

Sunday 24th April   Jimmy Mulcahy, John & Mary Mulcahy     St Molua’s 11am 
Saturday 30th April  Pat & Anne Guilfoyle        St Mary’s 8pm 
Sunday 1st May   Don Molloy          St Molua’s 11am 

Weekday Masses for the week ahead 

Tuesday 26th April:   10am St Mary’s 

Thursday 28th April:   10am St Molua's, with Adoration of Blessed Eucharist 

Saturday 30th April   8pm St Mary’s Church 

Sunday 1st May:    11am St Molua’s Church  

Weekend Ministries  

Date 

 

2022 

Reader 

(please check with 
celebrant before Mass) 

Eucharist Minister  Church Cleaning 

(to be cleaned week 
leading up to your date) 

Apr 23rd - St Mary’s 8pm 

Apr 24th - St Molua’s 11am 

Oonagh McElhinney 

Siobhan Kelly 

Margaret Mooney 

Frances McKenna 

Christina Sheedy, Mary Kirby 

Martha McNamara, Ann Ryan 

Apr 30th - St Mary’s 8pm 

May 1st - St Molua’s 11am 

Francis McNulty 

Mary Gibbons 

Margaret Lynch 

Ann Molloy 

Helen Reilly, Shirley McNulty 

Liz Skelly, Lorraine Hassett 

May 7th - St Mary’s 8pm 

May 8th - St Molua’s 11am 

Pat Mooney 

Anna O’Farrell 

Pat Gavin 

Siobhan Kelly 

Gerardine Sheedy, Carmel McMahon 

Kathleen Mooney, Phil McNieve 

Reflection:   
May the blessing of peace fall upon us, peace in our hearts and peace in our homes, peace in our country and 
peace in our world. May the blessing of peace be ours.  
May the blessing of hope fall upon us, hope in our pain and hope in our joy, hope for the poor and hope for the 
lonely, hope for those who are struggling and hope for those who have given up. May the blessing of hope be 
ours.  
May the blessing  of good health fall upon us, health in our minds and in our emotions, health in our bodies and 
in our souls. May the blessing of good health be ours.  
May the blessing of happiness fall upon us, happiness in our relationships and in our work, happiness in our    
decisions and in our memories. May the blessing of happiness be ours. 

Collections 9th/10th April: Offertory: €315.70 Priests Collection: €208 Trócaire: €240 Ukraine Donations: €510 

     Thank you for your continued kind generosity & support. 


